

7399 West 159th Street ● Tinley Park IL 60477 ● 708-429-6767 ● www.stjulie.org

March 2017

Dear Parents/Guardians,

This letter provides information regarding registration for the 2017-2018 school year. Please take the time to read through **ALL** the enclosed material to be fully informed regarding this upcoming year's registration process and tuition costs.

Registration begins with your reception of this letter and we ask that you complete the entire form, printing or writing clearly. In order to properly prepare for the new school year (catechists, assistants, materials, etc.), we need to have an accurate enrollment. Please help us achieve this by registering your family in a timely manner. All registration forms for the regular school year, submitted after June 30th will be charged a \$50.00 late fee. Registration forms can be mailed or dropped off at the Parish Office. Please look over the enclosed tuition table and notice by paying in full at the time of Registration you will save 10% and greatly reduce this year's unavoidable tuition increase. Participation in the Scrip program can also help alleviate costs for families. (See Scrip insert)

SUMMER INTENSIVE:

The Summer Intensive Religious Education program is listed as Option number 2, and is offered for children in grades three through six, who for good reason, are unable to attend classes during the regular school year. Participation in this program precludes being a currently registered Parishioner and staying connected throughout the year by Sunday Mass attendance and participation in our Religious Education family events such as Going to God Together, Family Stations of the Cross, preparing Port Lunches, etc. The Registration Deadline for this option is STRICTLY adhered to due to its popularity and limited enrollment. The DEADLINE IS MAY 31St and is on a first come first served basis. ONCE CLASSES AT A SPECIFIC GRADE LEVEL ARE FULL ENROLLMENT IS CLOSED FOR THAT GRADE. FULL tuition is required at the time of registration and your family connection during the year at family events is evaluated.

SPECIAL EVENTS:

During the year, special events may occur that augment classroom instruction. Students (and, on occasion, parents) are expected to participate in these events. A 2017-2018 events calendar will be mailed to all R.E. families in August.

SPECIAL LEARNING NEEDS:

If your child has special learning needs, we ask that you identify these needs for us on the enclosed registration form. This information, while kept confidential, assists us in helping your child learn in a way that best suits them.

(over)

Option 1:

Regular Classroom Instruction which begins after Labor Day and ends in May 2018.

Or

Option 2:

Intensive 2-Week Summer Program for Grades 3 - 6 which meets June 12 - 23, 2017, from 9:00 a.m.-12:00 noon. With this option, busy families avoid schedule conflicts that often occur when children are also involved in sports or other extracurricular activities during the school year. IF CHOOSING THIS OPTION, A CHILD CANNOT MISS ANY DAY, ARRIVE LATE, OR LEAVE EARLY!

VOLUNTEERING;

Finally, but most importantly, our volunteers are the heart of our program. Please consider taking an active role in your family's faith formation by becoming a catechist, catechist assistant, substitute catechist, Special Needs Aide or office assistant. We look forward to sharing another year of faith formation with your family and we remember you and all your needs in our daily prayer.

Please call our Religious Education Office at 708-429-1044 if you have any questions about the Registration Process.

Sincerely in Christ,

Patricia Kmak

Director of Religious Education

Patricia Emak

St. Julie Billiart

path@stjulie.org PH: 708-429-1044 FX: 708-429-6788